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   the children’s play area is secure with an opportunity for passive surveillance; the 
area includes slides and climbing equipment for children aged two to six years, 
there are benches around the perimeter, as well as some lawn space;  

   due to the narrow nature of the subject site, there is no walkway to the rear of the 
site for the rear units, but the central walkway has been widened somewhat; 

   small street fronting yards are a feature of the front units, with small patios with 
pavers, some lawn, and a few trees;  

   sustainability features include energy efficient appliances, low flow fixtures and 
low-E glazing;   

   one convertible unit has been incorporated into the design of the project, with all 
other units featuring aging in place features such as blocking for grab-bars in 
bathrooms and lever handles for doors; and 

   brown and tan colours are planned for some of the buildings, while grey tones are 
planned for other buildings. 

 
 Panel Discussion 

 Discussion ensued between Mr. Yamamoto and the Panel, and the following information 
was provided, in response to queries: 

   at the northeast corner of the site, yards are low to preserve the existing trees on 
the adjacent site; a fence six feet high, coupled with plants and an existing hedge, 
will ensure privacy is maintained;  

   all street fronting units have entrances off the street, but because the rear of the site 
is shallow, the entrances for the rear units are adjacent to the drive aisle  

   the traffic management plan will be submitted to the City’s transportation division 
as part of the Building Permit; 

   on-site visitor parking is located throughout the site, and beside the drive aisle;  

   a Cedar and a Fir tree are being retained within the centre of the site in the outdoor 
amenity area, and the area also features a ramp for wheelchair accessibility, a 
landscaped buffer zone, a fence, some bench seating, a trellis, and wood chips are 
proposed for the play area surface. 

 
 Staff Comments 

 Mr. Jackson acknowledged the challenges presented by the site. He noted the applicant 
had responded to concerns expressed by neighbours during the March, 2011 Public 
Hearing, regarding access off Parsons Road, and that the applicant’s response to the stated 
concerns resulted in efficiencies as well as the retention of trees within the subject site and 
along the periphery of the site.  

 Mr. Jackson advised that staff supports the application and requested variances. 
























